
MONMOUTH COUNTY ASSOCIATION OF SCHOOL 
BUSINESS OFFICIALS 

 
General Meeting 
December 13, 2018 

 
CALL TO ORDER: 

The regular meeting of the Monmouth County Association of School Business Officials was held 
on Thursday, December 13, 2018 at the Spring Lake Manor, Spring Lake, NJ. President 
Christopher Mullins called the meeting to order at 12:00 p.m. 

ROLL CALL: 

Sign-in sheet. 

EXECUTIVE COUNTY BUSINESS ADMINISTRATOR 

Dr. Les Richens, Interim Executive County Superintendent asked for a moment of silence in 
memory of several losses that were suffered in the past few weeks.   He gave a brief report on 
QSAC and mid-year budget review meetings.   

INTRODUCTION OF NEW BUSINESS OFFICIALS & ASSOCIATE MEMBERS 

Mr. Mullins asked any new business officials & associate members to introduce themselves. 
 
Motion by C. Mullins, seconded by P. Genovese to approve Michael Mauro, Brown & Brown 
Benefit Advisors, as an associate member (Sponsored by Alex Ferreira/Christopher Mullins).  All 
members were in favor. 
 
CORRESPONDENCE 

Ms. Wolf, Secretary, indicated there was no correspondence. 

APPROVAL OF MINUTES 

There were no minutes available for approval. 

TREASURER’S REPORT 

Motion by A. Lerner, seconded by F. Gripp to accept the Treasurer’s Report for the month of 
November, 2018.  All members were in favor. 

 

 



PRESIDENT’S REPORT 

Mr. Mullins gave a update on NJASBO including nominations for Distinguished Service Award as 
well as the ongoing search for a new Executive Director to replace John Donahue at the end of 
June.   

Comprehensive Annual Financial Reports will be delayed due to the state being behind in 
issuing GASB 75 information.  Could result in districts being given qualified opinions if 
something isn’t done at DOE.   

Mr. Mullins reflected on the recent Monmouth University BA Academy meeting.  The turnout 
was a bit smaller but the dialog was good.  The next meeting will focus on Facilities. 

Collections were taken up for Mary’s Place by the Sea, when women with cancer can receive 
integrative services including oncology massage, counseling, nutrition education, overnight 
accommodations, meals and many other services at no cost to the guest.  A total of $1,665 was 
collected.  Maria Parry will deliver the donations to Mary’s Place by the Sea. 

COMMITTEE REPORTS 

Suggests are being solicited for a summer event.  Please email Chris with any suggestions. 

OLD BUSINESS 

None. 

NEW BUSINESS 

None. 

COMMENTS FROM THE OFFICERS 

The executive officers wished everyone a safe, healthy and happy holiday season. 

ADJOURNMENT: 

A motion was made by C. Lowell and seconded by A. Gallagher to adjourn the meeting at 2:15 
p.m. All members were in favor. 

Respectfully submitted, 

Veronica Wolf 

Veronica Wolf 
Secretary 


